
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 21-119/H01 

                                                30th June, 2022 
Dear Parents, 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for July 2022 
To have better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to the 

following matters related to July, 2022. 

For further information, please email to schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911 to 
contact our Vice Principal, Ms. Ko Ka Foon.             

Yours faithfully, 
 

_____________________________ 
Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 21-119/H01  <Please return it to Ms. Ko via the class teacher > 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for July 2022 

Dear Principal, 

I have acknowledged the information of the circular. 

Opinion:______________________________________________________________________ 

 Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  
    Class:                                       Date:                   

Dates Items Participants 
1/7 (Fri) HKSAR Establishment Day All 

6/7，13/7，20/7，27/7 Mindfulness Counselling Group Participants 
7/7 (Thu) Visiting Noah’s Ark P5  

8/7 (Fri) Chinese Fun Day P1-3  
Vaccination P1, P6 & P5 Girls 

9/7 (Sat) Understanding Adolescent Project (Day Camp) Participants  
11/7 (Mon) Taking class photos P1-3 
12/7 (Tue) Newsports Fun Day All 
13/7 (Wed) Visiting Space Museum P1-3  
14/7 (Thu) Rope jumping activity and heart health education All 
15/7 (Fri) Visiting Hong Kong Zoological and Botanical Gardens P4  
16/7 (Sat) Three-person basketball game & Orienteering Participants 

18/7 (Mon) Fun Quiz P4-6  
Financial management Competition P5-6 Participants 

19/7 (Tue) 
G.S. Outing─Visiting HKNECS (Telescope-Reaching for the Stars) P5 
G.S. Outing─Visiting The LegCo Complex P6 

20/7 (Wed) Gifted STEM Learning Day P1 
21/7 (Thu) Rope jumping activity P4-6 

22/7 (Fri) A talk on Sexuality Education  P4-5 
Fun Quiz P1-3 

23/7 (Sat) Understanding Adolescent Project Whole-Day Camp P5-6 Participants 
25/7 (Mon) onwards After Exam Timetable starts, leave school at 12:00 noon All 

25/7 (Mon) Visiting Sky100 P3  
Visiting Space Museum P4-6 

26/7 (Tue) Newsports Inter-class competition All 
27/7 (Wed) G.S. Outing─Visiting HKNECS (Water Resources) P4 
29/7 (Fri) Purchasing textbooks for the next school year P1-5 



School report, June 
 

1. Teacher Professional Development 
a. Mr. Lee Sheung Lok participated in the professional refresher course on "Developing 

Computational Thinking in Writing Mobile Applications" from 25th April to 31st May. 
b.  Mr. Lee Sheung Lok, Ms. Wong Chuk Kwan, Mr. Mong Chi Chui and Mr. Yiu Wai Lun attended 

the 39-hour teacher development course "Programming Education and Development of 
Operational Thinking" organized by the Jockey Club in order to effectively cultivate students’ 
Learning and develop operational thinking education in the school. 

 
 
2. Holistic Development of students 
a. Our students attended the award presentation ceremony of the STEM Competition on 2nd 

June to congratulate them on their outstanding achievements in the competition. This 
competition is a good way to boost students' motivation to play sports as their opportunities 
to play sports are reduced during the pandemic. This competition requires students to perform 
specific physical challenges every day using smart watches connected to smart phones, 
which can not only develop the habit of doing exercises, but also enable students to learn 
about sports technology. 

b. The school was shortlisted in the "Chinese Historical Personages Play" radio Drama 
Competition of "Ancient and Modern People magazine - Values" (2021/2022 academic year) 
and recorded at RTHK studios on 8th June. Our work will be combined with 19 more primary 
and secondary schools and will be sent to all primary and secondary schools in Hong Kong. 
During the competition, students gained valuable experience in getting to know Chinese 
historical figures, receiving training from teachers, learning about the production of radio plays, 
recording on the radio and being interviewed by radio presenters. The teachers appreciated 
the efforts of the students, and the students appreciated the school for providing them with 
different learning opportunities and experiences. 

c.  Students participated in the Hong Kong Chapter of the UNESCO (United Nations educational, 
scientific and cultural organization), children's artistic and cultural exchange association. 
They joined the Hong Kong Institute of Education for Sustainable Development for the UN 
Marine “Children hand in hand with ceramic” programme. The students participated in the 
media production of marine works of art, "ceramics" and participated in the auction and 
exhibition in the hope that other people will focus on ocean conservation issues. The student 
works were exhibited at central Market from 8th to 12th June, and two of the works were 
snapped up by donations from patrons of the arts.  

d.  Our school held a series of Father's Day appreciation education activities from 13th to 17th 
June. Together with the English department and the Visual Arts Department, the Guidance 
Team organized a series of Father's Day gratitude activities. Through poster displays, video 
sharing, heartfelt thoughts and cards, students were able to express their love for their fathers 
and cultivate their gratitude. 

e.  Our school and Beijing Dacheng School held a wonderful online "Bilingual Competition" on 
20th June. A total of 10 students from our school and Beijing Dacheng School gave a speech 
in Chinese and an English speech titled Shandong Travel Journal respectively. The students 
presented in a variety of styles, and their sincere feelings moved the audience again and 
again. 

f.  Music Office tutors came to the school on 22nd June to conduct the "iJam Music Creation" 
workshop for our students. They taught students to create music with GarageBand, from 
basic software operation to other hardware, making it easy and simple to create their own 
music. 

g.  On 26th June, 10 students went to Tuen Mun Park Children's Playground to learn about the 
different inclusive facilities in the park. The event invited Gary Leung, a visually impaired 
person, to share with students how to overcome various difficulties or challenges in life. 
During the activities, students completed various minor tasks to experience the importance 
of inclusive facilities. 



h.  The school has been actively involved in environmental conservation activities to educate 
students about the environment and nature conservation. The school was invited by Ocean 
Park to participate in the Summer Adventure course on 26th June to deepen students' 
understanding of animals, marine ecology and conservation through various games and 
group activities. Students prepared food for meerkats and Aldabra tortoises, learned about 
the habits of various animals and enhanced their understanding of animals and conservation. 
In addition, students used their senses and learned English, scientific thinking and team spirit 
through various scavenger hunts and group activities. 

i.  Our year 3 students participated in the Community Art Workshop "Sai Yau Kee" organised by 
the Hong Kong Tourism Board and the Department of Cultural and Creative Arts of the 
University of Education of Hong Kong. Students learned Mosaic art, using coloured bricks to 
create art works about the characteristics of west Kowloon and Jordan's old districts. 
Students' works were exhibited at the Art pavilion of the West Kowloon Cultural District. 
Students and their parents were also present to appreciate their own and children's works 
and other art works from different schools, as well as to experience the rich and unique artistic 
atmosphere of West Kowloon. 

 
 
3. Home-school Cooperation 
a. On 2nd June, parents of the school participated in a positive parenting workshop organized 

by harmony House. Through various experiential activities, including discussion, games and 
role play, parents learned to improve parent-child relationships and deal with their children's 
emotional and behavioural challenges with positive attitudes and skills. 

b. Parents are requested to ensure that their children's temperature has been taken and a rapid 
test has been taken before they come to school every day. They should sign the record form 
and take a photo of the rapid test results for the daily or future record checking. Remember 
that a negative test result is required to enter school. If your child or a family member confirms 
the diagnosis, or your child is a "tested person" who needs nucleic acid testing, please inform 
the school immediately so that contingency measures can be formulated. 

 
 

4. Students’ achievement 
a. 2021 Chinese Writing Competition 
    First Prize： 6B GAN TIAN 
    Merit：  6B WANG SO KI 
b. Putonghua Coral Speaking Competition 
    Merit： 6B WANG SO KI 
c. Fun Fun Arena 2022 Primary School MathematicsCompetition 
    Gold Award： 1A TSANG SUM 
    Silver Award： 1B CHIAN SENG LUE  1B CHOW CHUN YIN 
    Bronze Award： 2B CHEN CHUN HEI  2B CHUNG YIP HONG RANON  

2B LEE CHEUK NOK ISAAC 3A IP TSZ YIN JASE  
3B KONG YIK HEI   4A HUNG TING HIM  
5B LIU XUAN TING JESSICA 5B WU YING YI 5B XIE YUTONG  
5B YUAN SUNNY 5D TAI YEE MAN   6B GAN TIAN  
6B HU TAT HOI  6B WANG SO KI   6C LIN ZIXUAN  
6C SHI KWAN HAM 6C TAN HIU KI ANGEL 6C ZHOU LAVICO 
 
 



d. 2022 Pan-Asia Pacific International Mathematics Invitation Competition 
    First Prize：5B LIU XUAN TING JESSICA 
e. Math League 

Honor Roll of Distinction：5B LIU XUAN TING JESSICA 
f. MATH CONCEPTITION 2022 

Bronze Award：4A  HUNG TING HIM 
g. 74th Hong Kong Schools Music Festival (2022) 

Third Prize in Piano：1B LAI HOI CHING ATHENA 4D NG HOI CHING 
h. Hong Kong Youth Soccer League 2021-22 

First Runner-up：2B CHUNG CHEUK HIN 
  

 
The school congratulates the students who have achieved excellent results in all competitions. 
Students and parents are advised to get vaccinated as soon as possible, wear masks, clean their 
hands and strengthen their resistance to the disease. In the twinkling of an eye, this semester is 
coming to an end. But it will also be the beginning of the summer vacation. We hope students will 
enjoy the holiday, get more exercise and maintain their self-study habits to improve their academic 
performance in each subject. 
 


